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Fun Run Walk Day- Year 2 …. You Run, They Win!  
 

, 4752 erasers, 4752 sharpeners, 4752 rulers, 4752 

correctors and many other school supplies to132 

schools. We are happy to let you know that 

Springboard Team has started the distribution 

process and 42 schools until now have received 

stationary. The distribution process is still ongoing 

and we are hoping to deliver all the stationary to 

the remaining 90 schools before the new 

academic year 2014/2015. 

Dear Donors and Supporters, 

 

It is with great pleasure that we welcome you to the summer edition of Springboard’s newsletter. The past few 

months were full of joyful events, achievements and memorable contributions.  This is an opportunity to share 

with you all that have been done and accomplished. 42 schools have received a one-year worth of school 

supplies and we are now in the process of delivering the school supplies to the remaining 90 schools. The 

Springboard Schools team works with the schools to make sure the schools are in good condition and are 

acting as an appropriate learning environment for the girls, and we are happy to let you know that 39 schools 

have successfully undergone maintenance activities.  

This year, we started collecting data about the schools’ graduates. We want to know how many girls 

graduated from our schools and how many of them decided to continue with their education. Our aim will 

never be fulfilled if we are achieving it alone. Definitely your support and generous donations are essential to 

our mission. Your efforts act as a great part in enriching the lives of many girls.  

The under privileged girls of Egypt have been blessed by Springboard and Springboard supporters like yourself!  

We and the school girls are wishing you a happy summer! 

 

We would like to express our great appreciation and 

sincere thanks to all who participated in this year’s fun 

run/walk day. This event was jointly organized by 

Springboard Team and Apache’s wellness program. 

The cumulative distance covered throughout the day 

was outstanding; 330 kilometers allowed us to buy 

33,264 copybooks, 1320 charts, 1320 colored markers, 

2640 chalks, 9504 pens, 1320 pencils, 1584 scissors,  

"If you educate a 

woman, you educate a 

family" 

 
 

A Picture of 

F72- El Khazan School, 

Fayoum 

 

Summer Newsletter 
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Giza Schools Competition 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

It has been ten years since springboard schools project has started. 

From day one we were always keen to know the status of our schools 

and their effect on the girls’ lives. Days and years have passed and now 

the girls are graduating. 

Today, more than 10,000 girls have learned to read and write. Around 

4,000 girls have graduated from our schools and almost 2200 girls of 

them are currently enrolled in middle schools to continue their 

education.  

Springboard Team has met some of them to know their latest updates 

and encourage them to continue their education. We are very proud to 

see how much they have learned and the confidence they gained. The 

graduates have a lot of dreams and they are willing to face the 

challenges and continue their education to reach their goals.  

Some of them are looking forward to be doctors or engineers, others 

want to be lawyers but most of them want to be teachers when they 

grow up .When we asked why, the answer was always “because we 

love our teacher and we want to be like her.”   

The graduates are also very connected to springboard schools; they are 

still in contact with their teachers and they regularly pass by them after 

they finish their classes in their middle schools. We were very happy to 

know that some graduates are currently enrolled in high schools.  

Below is a summary of an interview that the Springboard team has 

conducted. The interview was with 2 of the graduates who are currently 

enrolled in high school.  Hope you enjoy it as much as we did. 

 

 

“We want to continue our education to become teachers 

because our teachers are the ones who made us love 

education and love our school. We want to be like them so 

we can be able to teach more people and make them 

value the importance of education.  Education to us is not 

only about reading and writing, it helps us to communicate 

and treat others well. We made a deal with our parents 

that we will not get married until we are done with our 

education and we appreciate them because they 

understand the importance of education to us.  El Moasker 

School is where we had the best memories; we remember 

when we did a fashion show in our school and we all came 

to school wearing our best outfits. This was one of the 

funniest days in our lives” Marwa & Shaimaa.  

Today’s graduates, tomorrow’s leaders. 
   

 

 

 
 

“My school is where I began to understand more about life 
and my rights as a human” 

Hend ςGraduate of F05 El Quariya el Guidida School, 
Fayoum 

“We were like a family in El Setteen School. When one 
of us gets sick, the whole school goes and visits her” 

Gehad, Kalthoum, Randa & Marwa ς Graduates of F15 
El Setteen School, Fayoum 

Springboard Team had a swing set donated by the Brennan’s family 

so we decided to have a competition between the schools that 

have gardens and give the swing set to the winning school. 3 

schools (G02 El Moasker, G03 Om El Awlad ,G11 El Maamal) have 

participated in the competition . The girls’ performance was 

beyond the teachers’ expectations; the schools’ results were very 

close to each other that it was hard to pick the winning school. The 

winning school was G02 El Moasker. The School’s girls were very 

happy that they will finally have a swing in their garden. Words 

aren’t enough to express the girls’ happiness after we installed the 

swing! As a way of Appreciation to the other schools who 

participated, Springboard Team decided to give them gifts “School 

backpacks filled with art materials”. These gifts made them feel 

incredibly happy & encouraged their colleagues to participate in 

any coming competition. 

 

Marwa & shaimaa- 2 graduates from G02 El 
Moasker 

G02 El Moasker School students enjoying the 
new swing 
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MAINTENANCE AND MAKEOVERS     

G09 

produce the best of their capabilities.  The girls and their 

teachers have a sense of ownership towards their schools. 

We were very happy to receive thank you calls from the 

teachers thanking us for the efforts done to the schools. 

Springboard Team will always keep delivering sustainable 

services to the schools because we understand the 

importance of these schools to the girls’ lives. We continue 

to enhance the durability of the school. Every time we 

maintain a school we add a new feature that would make 

the school more sustainable and decrease the cost of 

regular maintenance after that. 

To all those who supported us this year, thank you. 

You are a great part in the girls’ lives. Your continuous support to the schools 

has a great role in developing and improving the girls’ academic performance 

and learning experience. Special thanks to Mr. Chip Lawrence who donated 

for G02 El Moasker & M08 Awlad Ahmed schools. The donation covered all his 

schools’ essentials such as pencils, copybooks and a computer. He also has 

given the girls an opportunity to go to one of the amusement parks in Egypt. 

Special also thanks to The Bender’s family for their donation .The donation will 

be utilized to organize a school trip, buy a new swing and new gardening tools 

for their school G11 El Ma’amel. Ms. Kathy Neal has also donated money to her 

family’s schools (F05 El Quariya El Guidida &F50 Khaled). The donation allowed 

us to purchase 2 new computers and all the stationary needed for the schools. 

We would like to mention the continuous efforts of Maadi British International 

School (MBIS) supporting G23 Sakkara School. They have supported the school 

with water filters, science lab tools & they regularly organize school trips to the 

girls. Thanks to The Brennan’s family who has donated a swing to one of the 

schools. We were also very happy to receive a bunch of cute erasers donated 

by Ms. Joe Clem and a box full of toys donated by Gllen and Angie Joyce for 

their school G19 Abou Hadid. 

Support doesn’t only come from monetary donations, but also from donations 

of lovely words and kind time from our supporters. Special thanks to Ms. Maria 

Maher, Ms. Kathy Leuders, and Ms. Joe Clem for the great time they have 

spent with the girls of G01 Abu Sir School.  

Thanks also to our Facebook page fans. Your likes and positive comments are 

incentives for us to always deliver the best to the girls.   

Thank you again for the generous contributions; your support truly makes a 

difference in the girls’ lives. 

G23 Sakkara School students exploring the science 
lab kit donated by MBIS 

Honorable Mentions  

We are glad to inform you that 39 Springboard Schools 

have successfully undergone maintenance activities this 

year. The maintenance activities included major 

transformations; steal fences were installed in some of the 

schools to protect the girls and their schools’ yards, the 

flooring material was repaired/ replaced. Most of the 39 

schools’ walls were repainted from inside and outside. 

Plumbing and electricity repairs were also carried out. The 

girls spent more time in their schools than anywhere else 

other than their homes. Having a secure, positive& 

comfortable environment help the girls learn better and 

G28 -Berak El Khayam                G09-Segla                                                 F29- Maqarsha                                                    G34- Taleb 

G02 El Moasker School Trip to Dream Park funded by 
Mr. Lawrence 
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Our Contacts: 

 

Visit our new website: 

http://www.springboarded.org/ 

 

Follow us on Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/springb

oardeg 

 

Or on Twitter: 

https://twitter.com/SpringBoardOrg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Although I used to love charity and social activities during my college days, I didn’t want to 

work in something like that after I graduated. The thing I wanted to do most after college was to 

work in a company with a big name and with big clients. I thought I will never learn something 

from the underprivileged people and I will only learn from those who are very well educated &in 

very high positions. This is what I actually did when I started my career in a very reputable 

company with very professional people. Although I have gained a great knowledge and 

learned a lot, but I always felt that there is something missing. I didn’t find my passion neither did 

I find myself. Therefore I decided to shift my career and look for something I used to love. Luckily 

I became part of the Springboard Team; now I am not only part of a big name such as Apache 

but also I am a part of a big cause. I know I don’t work with big clients but I work with people 

who have big dreams and passionate about what they are doing. Although they have the 

minimal resources, they have the courage to face all the challenges to become better 

teachers and students. Every time I visit the schools, I learn something new.  I have learned 

many things that were beyond my expectations. Seeing the girls loving their schools makes me 

proud of this project and inspires me to always deliver the best.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Special thanks to Springboard’s Egyptian partner: The Ministry of Education 

                   

 

 

Dear Donor and Supporter,  

Because of your generous support Springboard schools’ girls continue to 

benefit from great opportunities to learn, grow and shine.  

It is recognizable that you understand the importance of encouraging our 

students and seeing the value of developing the girls’ learning experience. 

Your donations help us to carry out more and give us the chance to 

allocate the funds where they are most needed. 

Your support enables us to prepare the next generation of leaders. 

The financial support you provide is used to resolve logistical needs like 

flooring issues, septic system blockages, issues with the walls and electric 

repairs. These issues need to be handled properly to avoid any negative 

effects on the schools and the students’ academic performance. Your 

contribution can and does make a difference in the lives of these young 

girls!  

 

Tax deductible contributions can be made to Springboard  

You can send a check to:  

Springboard – Educating the Future  

2000, Post Oak Blvd, Suite 100  

Houston, Texas 77056. USA.  

The underprivileged girls of Egypt thank you for your support and for 

enabling their dreams to become reality.  

 

The Springboard Schools Team 

 

 

 

 

 

A New Face On Board 
Dina Rafea 

Project Assistant 

A picture of 

F96 El Robeyat 

School, 

Fayoum.  

 
The girls were 

crafting flowers 

                             F32 Boulous School, Fayoum  

    F29 El Maqarsha School, Fayoum 

A New Face On Board  

http://www.springboarded.org/
https://www.facebook.com/springboardeg
https://www.facebook.com/springboardeg
https://twitter.com/SpringBoardOrg

